
4. PETITIONS

NO PARKING AREA - HORSESHOE LAKE ROAD

A petition was received from Mrs Helen Franks, Lakewood Court Retirement
Home, the prayer of which read as follows:

“We, the undersigned staff members of the above rest home would request that the
Traffic Department look into the providing of a no parking area on each side of our
gateway.  There is ample parking opposite here.

Most of us at some time have had near misses and time delays in our departures
from this address.  One staff member has been involved in an accident causing
considerable inconvenience and expenses as well as personal loss to these people
concerned.

This is a formal request, one fully backed up by the Constable who attended the
above mentioned accident, and indeed, mentioned by him at the time.”

There were 10 signatures to this petition.  The Board decided that the petition be
referred to the Area Engineer for a report.


